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Dear Louise 

Please find below my revised response which, if possible, I would 
like to submit in place of the one sent to you yesterday.

LUC Green Belt Review BrP4 (Hs22) Brookmans Park

This site should be regarded as essential to remain in the Green 
Belt to avoid future development west of the ECML linking Potters 
Bar with Welham Green and should NOT be an allocated site.

Not only is the location being west of the railway line totally 
wrong it is 10 mtrs below Station Road and the railway bridge so 
that the cost of making access from the site by vehicles and by foot 
means it is most unlikely to be viable. There is no agreement with 
Network Rail for the necessary works.

It has been allocated the other side of the tracks because of 
political pressure to avoid any (but in particular) social housing 
at Brookmans Park.

Before politics interfered BrP6 was selected as a suitable site and 
BrP4 was totally unsuitable.  The allocation of BrP4 was against 
planning officer advice.

Confirmation of interference is confirmed in a letter from 
Councillor Kieran Thorpe, published in the Welwyn Hatfield Times 
yesterday 19th December :   

Local Plan is a 'bad deal'

. . . .How did we get here?
       Put simply, this is the result of  10 years of  a 
Conservative council trying to wrangle its way to an outcome that 
was always destined to fail - the protection of sites deemed to be 
electorally favourable to their core vote, at the expense of those 
it felt were not. . . . .

This site BrP4 is essential to remain in the Green Belt and it is 
essential that false justification for unsuitable sites is stamped 
on now. 



Denise Dixon


